CQI MINUTES

December 10, 2003

Present:  Joe Arcarese, Rose Marie Barber, Jody Barker, MaryAnn Flynn Bush, Tom DaRin, Peg Ferber, Pat Genthner, Jenny Giessler, Steve LaSalle, Kay Marshman, Bill Nass, Karen Rohr

Guests:  David Drollette, Joanie Fitzgerald, Cathy Stevens

FINAL REPORT:

Streamlining Part-Time Faculty Contracts 

David Drollette distributed the team’s final report and summarized the work of the team.  While the implementation of the software has been time consuming, the team achieved its goal of streamlining part-time faculty contracts.  While the work of the formal CQI team is complete, the group recommends that the current committee members break off into smaller sub-committees and continue to meet on an as-needed basis.  As the college expands into four separate schools, the current members of the committee will handle training of the individuals responsible for processing the contracts.  The committee is also designing a manual to use with the software.

David Drollette and the team are seen as a valuable resource to Datatel because they are in an elite group of few who have been successful with this application of the Human Resources/Payroll software.

PROJECT UPDATES:

Mail Delivery

Joanie Fitzgerald and Cathy Stevens reported that the team has begun their work on the issues of a centralized mailroom versus decentralized mailrooms, timely delivery of mail to the geographically expanding campus, and security of mail and packages.  The architectural renderings of the mail space in the Golisano Academic Center involved this team in discussions with Carol O’Neill and Joe Arcarese.  Dennis Silva was consulted regarding the faculty perspective.  The team was cautious of getting involved in the area of room design prior to the work of the team being completed.  Therefore, the team will continue with their originally proposed project with an estimation of making final recommendations in February.  

Team member Sheila Smyth surveyed the faculty regarding the preferred location of individual mailboxes, and MaryAnn Flynn Bush followed up with the same question at a faculty meeting.  The faculty is split 50/50 on wanting individual mailboxes to remain in Smyth Hall versus locating individual mailboxes in the same building as his/her office.  Since there is no clear-cut consensus, the CQI team will continue its work and make recommendations it feels are best based on all information.    

Use of the Chapel

Jenny Giessler and Jody Barker reported that the team continues to work on guidelines for reserving the Linehan Chapel for weddings.  Discussion followed regarding the availability of the prospective events coordinator position to schedule the chapel space for this use.  Karen Rohr reported on her trip to Ithaca College with Mike Lawrence where they gathered information on the Ithaca event scheduling process.  The Ithaca folks provided very helpful information.  It appears that all is moving forward on the event coordinator position, and this position will assume responsibility for booking the chapel space for weddings.   Included in the discussion was the issue of technical support for the position.  Bill Nass raised concern, and follow-up discussions will take place between Karen and Bill as needed.

The team anticipates making complete recommendations to the Leadership Council in February; one of the recommendations will be to start with weddings scheduled during the summer only.

NEW BUSINESS:

Update on CQI and Administrative Assessment relationship:
Kay and Steve reviewed the process of administrative assessment projects and the proposed connection to Senior Staff, the Leadership Council, and the budget process.  It is anticipated that the Leadership Council will have two types of projects to oversee: (1) the formal CQI projects that effect a number of departments across campus and have a project liaison and team leader named, and (2) administrative assessment self-studies that are determined by Vice Presidents and their respective area directors who may choose to utilize a facilitator on an as-need basis.

The Leadership Council members were in favor of supporting the administrative self-study process as outlined.  It was determined that more time commitment will be required of Council members to ensure that all reports are given timely review.  It is anticipated that the Council will be meeting every four to five weeks beginning in February 2004.

NEXT MEETING:
Thursday, February 5, 3-4 p.m.
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